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MILAN NEDELJKOVIĆ AND HIS CARE FOR COMMISSIONED 
ASTRONOMICAL INSTRUMENTS AFTER RETIREMENT 

 
      For researchers of the history of Astronomical Observatory of Belgrade, the very 
interesting, but insufficiently known, question is, whether, and if yes until when, Milan 
Nedeljković occupied himself with  Observatory after retirement in 1924, and before the 
arrival of his successor on the position of the head, Vojislav Mišković, in 1926. This 
question is clarified with the, until now unknown, letter, presented in this work, sent on 
16th of June 1925, to the Minister of Education, by Milan Nedeljković, concerned for the 
integral delivery of commissioned instruments for Observatory, which was questioned at 
one moment. The letter inform as well, who helped him significantly, particularly with his 
pleading in Berlin. 

 


